Freedom of Information Act 2000 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
I heard that council is planning to ban pavement parking on a trail basis. I want to know more information regarding your trailling pavement parking ban. Please could you provide more information on how you operate, manage and operate this parking ban and do you amend any existing TROs
ANSWER:  
The current position on the pavement parking trials is as shown in the minutes to the Economic Development, Transport & Tourism Scrutiny Commission meeting for the 4th of March 2015. Minute item 58 covers the discussion and defines the actions expected to be carried out over this year and next.  
Please click on the following link where the minutes are published on our Leicester City Council pages. And then click on Printed Minutes, where you will find minutes of the meeting held on Wednesday 4th March 2015 at 5:45pm:-
http://www.cabinet.leicester.gov.uk/ieListDocuments.aspx?CId=741&MId=6522&Ver=4 

Additional notes:-

1. Before the council act on pavement parking in any of the trial areas identified, full public consultation will take place. Consultation with councillors in the trial areas has already taken place.

2. In order to ban vehicles parking on pavements there must be an appropriate traffic regulation order in place to cover the highway in question. Where there are existing no waiting restrictions in place these also cover the pavement and action can already be taken against any vehicle parking on the pavement at that location. Please also note that there already is a national ban on HGVs parking on the pavement.

3. Before the council can initiate any specific action on pavement parking where there is not currently a waiting restriction in place, then a new traffic regulation order would be required. The public are able to see, comment and object to traffic regulation order proposals before they are made.

4. It is not necessarily the intention of the council to have a blanket ban on pavement parking in the trial areas. Where this is to the benefit of vehicles using a road it may be practical to allow this. In that case it is the intention of the council only to regularise pavement parking by marking parking bays partly or wholly on the pavement. These bays would be positioned to allow pedestrians (inc buggies and mobility scooters) to freely pass on the pavement. The council may then enforce against those parking on the pavement but outside these marked bays. Where pavement parking is impractical and causing a nuisance within the trial areas then the council may consider banning it, subject to the consultation conditions above.
For your information this letter constitutes a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because an exemption under Section 21 of the Act is being applied, namely the information is accessible by other means, e.g. the Council Website.
The legislation allows you to use the information supplied for your own personal use, or for journalistic purposes. If the information is a dataset (which does not relate to the environment), you may also use the information for commercial re-use under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance Manager
Information Governance 

Leicester City Council
1st Floor, 16 New Walk
Leicester, LE1 6UB
E-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

Your request for internal review should be submitted to the above address within 40 (forty) working days of receipt by you of this response.  Any such request received after this time will only be considered at the Council’s absolute discretion.

You may also seek independent advice from the Information Commissioner at: 

Information Commissioner's Office 

Wycliffe House 

Water Lane 

Wilmslow SK9 5AF 

Telephone: 01625 545 700 

www.informationcommissioner.gov.uk 
Please be aware that the Information Commissioner does not normally consider requests until the internal appeals process of the Council has been exhausted.  You are therefore advised to appeal to the Information Governance Manager before contacting the Commissioner.
